
NEW ASSOCIATE TRUSTEES
WELCOMED AT FIRST MEETING
At the first meeting of the Board of

Trustees for the coming year, which
took place Thursday evening, Mr.
Max J. Etra, President of the Congre¬
gation, extended the welcome of the
entire Board to the three newly-ap¬
pointed Associate Trustees, Messrs.
Ernest Adler, A. Milton Brown and
Isidore Grossman.
We congratulate the three on tljeir

appointment and we wish them good
luck. We are confident that their ad¬
dition will prove a valuable asset to
the Board, and that their active par¬
ticipation in the conduct of the affairs
of the Synagogue will be found ad¬
vantageous in every respect.
We are also happy to record the

re-appointment of the following Asso¬
ciate Trustees for the coming year,
and, in so doing, we extend our sin-
cerest congratulations: Messrs. Hym-
an I. Bucher, Harry Etra, Benjamin
Gottfried, Benjamin Jacoby, Alexan¬
der Kommel, Harry Metzger, Jacob
Rudd and Isidore Schlang.

FRIENDS OF SAMUEL ROSEN

When the Ark was opened during
the holidqys, an especial aesthetic
and spiritual treat greeted our wor¬
shipers. Friends of our very esteemed
member, Samuel Rosen, had pre¬
sented to our congregation a beauti¬
ful set of vestments for the Torah in
celebration of his fiftieth birthday.
Knowing Mr. Rosen's devotion and
love for his House of God, they felt
that this gift to the synagogue would

KINDERGARTEN GROUP OPENS
A new group has been added to

the Religious School roster of classes
— a Kindergarten for children be¬
tween the ages of four and six. The
group meets Sunday mornings, from
10:00 to noon, and is supervised by
a young, qualified Kindergartner,
Miss Helen Lesser.
The program is the same that is

found in the better Kindergartens,
with the exception that material of
Jewish content is emphasized. Acti¬
vities center around Jewish ceremoni¬
al objects, Jewish customs, life in
Israel, and Jewish holidays and festi¬
vals. Common objects that the child
is likely to encounter are referred to
by their Hebrew names, so that from
the earliest age, the child is intro¬
duced to Hebrew culture.
We know that our readers will be

happy to learn of the opening of this
group and that they will register their
children without any loss of time. Mr.
Appleman, the Principal of the Reli¬
gious School, will be happy to give
further information to interested pa¬
rents..

PRESENT GIFT TO SYNAGOGUE

best demonstrate their affection for
him.
We know that. these handsome

vestments are much appreciated by
our congregants and will be a source
of ever-increasing pleasure to us all.
We can think of no better way of
honouring a man than by presenting
such a fine gift to his spiritual home.
We hope that others may follow this
example and we express our thanks
to Mr. Rosen and to his friends.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath at 10:45 A.M. on
"The Inevitable Rainbow After the Cloudburst"
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SISTERHOOD OPEN MEETING

Monday, November 8th, at 1:00 p.m.

in the Social Hall

MRS. HARRY FISCHEL

will speak on

"EYE-WITNESS IMPRESSIONS OF PALESTINE"

Luncheon will be served promptly at 1:00

SISTERHOOD NEWS

Cooperate in
Federation Campaign —

The Federation of Jewish Philan¬
thropies has started its 1948 cam¬
paign, and once again our Sisterhood
is preparing to give its fullest coopera¬
tion to the drive. That means that all
members must start now to think of
the many ways in which we can—
and must—help in this record drive
for $16,500,000.
Mrs. Nathan B. Kogan has been

named Chairman of the Sisterhood
Committee, and she asks that when
you are called upon, you remember
the rising costs and mounting needs
which make this year's goal an ab¬
solute minimum.

SOS Campaign—
Sisterhood members have always

shown keen interest in causes like
the UJA, Federation and SOS. It is
with regard to the SOS campaign
now in progress, that we wish to call
attention to the fact that items like
canned baby foods, canned milk,
medical supplies, and the like, are

sorely needed for overseas shipment.
.Members are earnestly requested to
bring such items to the next meeting,
and to continue to lend a helping
hand in the SOS project.

JUNIOR CONGREGATION
SERVICES RESUME

Sabbath morning services for the
young ones in our Kehilath Jeshurun
family were resumed last Saturday.
Under the watchful eye of Mr. Paul
Orentlicher, a graduate of Yeshiva
University and currently teaching in
the College of the City of New York,
the Junior Congregation is conducted
wholly by the children who attend.
The Cantor, the Reader of the Torah,
and all participants in the service are
chosen from among the members of
the Junior Congregation.
The services are held in the Chapel,

on the entrance level of the Syna¬
gogue building, start at 10:00 o'clock
in the morning and last for about one
and a half hours. A "kiddush" is
served at the close of the service, pro¬
vided by the Parents' Club.
Parents are urged to send their

children to these services. The bene¬
fits that accrue from regular atten¬
dance cannot fully be described. Here
is an opportunity for children to learn
at first hand how the Sabbath serv¬

ices are conducted, and to participate
in that service. Not only does the serv¬
ice become more meaningful, but the
training that the children receive at
the hands of their Hebrew teachers is
translated into action — something
that will remain with them for all
time.
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THE KEHILATH JESHURUN MEN'S CLUB
FORUM MEETING

Tuesday, November 16th, at 8:30 p.m.
in the Auditorium

PROF. NATHAN REICH
Eminent Economist, Editor, and Lecturer

will speak on

"THE ECONOMIC OUTLOOK FOR AMERICAN JEWRY"

Ladies Invited Collation

MEN'S CLUB NEWS

Executive Board
Meets Tuesday Evening —
The next meeting of the Men's Club

Executive Board will take place Tues¬
day evening, November 9th, at 8:30
o'clock in the Library of the Syna¬
gogue.

Nov. 16th Meeting
to Hear Prof. Reich —
As its guest speaker at the Forum

Meeting to be held Tuesday evening,
November 16th, the Men's Club has
invited Prof. Nathan Reich, eminent
economist and political scientist, who
will speak on 'The Economic Outlook
for American Jewry."
Dr. Reich, chairman of the Depart¬

ment of Economics at Hunter College,
is an editor of the Encyclopaedia of
Social Sciences and the author of
several books and articles which
have appeared in numerous scholar¬
ly publications. He was awarded a
Guggenheim fellowship to study the
relation of political democracy to
economic organization in America,
and is the recipient of a number of
prizes for distinguished scholarship.
He brings to the platform a rich and
varied background and experience in
Jewish affairs as well.
Members, their wives and their

friends are invited to hear a keen
observer speak on this important
topic, and give us an insight into the
future of "Jews and jobs."

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays —
Greetings to Mrs. Julius Charnow,

Mrs. David Kahn and Vice-President
Saul J. Lance, who celebrate birth¬
days this week.
Bar Mifzvahs —

We congratulate the families of the
following young men on the occasion
of their Bar Mitzvahs: Richard M.
Glickman, Edward Levy, Melvin Prav-
ler and Sanford Wolf.

Congratulations,
Assemblyman Katz—
We congratulate Herman Katz on

his election as Assemblyman of the
10th District. We wish Assemblyman
Katz, a victor by a most comfortable
margin, a long and successful tenure
of office.

CONDOLENCES
It is with the deepest regret that we

learn of the tragic and untimely pass¬
ing of Chaplain Solomon Rosen, son
of Mrs. Hyman Gertler. Lieutenant
Rosen, the youngest chaplain in the
Army, was en route to another post
when the fatal accident occurred.
We are also sorry to learn of the

passing of the brother of our esteemed
member, Albert Levey.
We extend to the bereaved families

our heartfelt sympathies and our'
prayer that the Almighty spare them
from further sorrow for many years
to come.



4 KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun
117-25 East 85th Street
SAcramento 2-2272

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Hyman Gertler Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Ritual Director
Jerome H. Rosenblum. Executive Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Saul J. Lance Vice-President
Abraham R. Winer Treasurer
Alexander Kommel Secretary
Ira F. Weisman. . .President, Men's Club
Mrs. Alexander Kommel. .Pres.Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

Lighting of Candles 4:30
Evening 4:40

SATURDAY
Morning 9:00
Junior Congregation 10:00
Weekly Portion: Noah, Genesis 6:9-

11:32
Haftorah: Isaiah 54:1-55:5
Evening 4:30
Conclusion of Sabbath 5:25

DAILY SERVICES
Morning 7:30
Sunday Morning 8:30
Evening 4; 30

PARENTS' CLUB OPEN MEETING

Wednesday, November 10th, at 8:30 p.m.
in the Auditorium

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

will speak on

"WHAT EVERY PARENT SHOULD KNOW ABOUT
JEWISH EDUCATION"

Collation h

THE K. J. CALENDAR

Monday, Nov. 8, 1:00 p.m.—Open
Meeting of the Sisterhood; Guest
Speaker: Mrs. Harry Fischel, will
talk on "Eye-Witness Impressions
of Palestine"—Social Hall

Tuesday, Nov. 9, 8:00 p.m.—Meeting
of the Ramaz Parents Council—
Auditorium

Tuesday, Nov. 9, 8:30 p.m.—Meeting
of the Men's Club Executive
Board—Library

Wednejday, Nov. 10, 8:30 p.m. —
Open Meeting of the Parents'
Club; Guest Speaker: Rabbi
Joseph H. Lookstein, will talk on
"What Every Parent Should
Know About Jewish Education"

- Auditorium

Tuesday, Nov. 16, 8:30 p.m Forum
Meeting of the Men's Club; Guest
Speaker: Prof. Nathan Reich, will
talk on "The Economic Outlook
for American Jewry"-—Auditori¬
um

YAHRZEITS
November

6—ANNE SCHERMAN
6—BENJAMIN FISCHBERG
6—SAMUEL GRODGINSKY
6—ANNA STOLLER
7—BERTHA MILLER
8—JULIUS ISRAEL
11—ABRAHAM GLASSER
11—AARON KOMMEL
12—ESTHER FELDMAN
12 KATHERINA WEISS
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